COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD OF SANTA BARBARA AND GOLETA

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES-corrected
Date: April 12, 2012
Place:  St. Andrews Presbyterian Church, Goleta
Called to Order By: Irelle Beatie   At: 7:05

Welcome & Membership:

Irelle Beatie welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced new members and visitors.  She also thanked everyone for canned goods and scraps for the dog beds. Irelle mentioned that Bonnie Barber reminds everyone to check out the web site. There is a lot of important information and lots of pictures.

Workshops:

Diane Eardley announced the workshop tomorrow with Judith Baker-Montano.

The May workshop will be with Marcia Stein on photo quilts. Carol Fay noted that Virginia Walton will do a presentation and class on curved piecing.

Diane reminded the group that she is collecting travel toiletries for the people at Casa Esperanza. You can give them to Diane at the workshop table.

Karen Pickford, Signe Kaleel and some of the Sew it Alls shared the quilts they made after takin Guild workshops.

Quilt Show

Karen announced that advance tickets will go on sale next month for $8. Later they will be $10. The next meeting will be at 5 PM in the room by the kitchen on May 10th.

Post cards are available to be shared with organizations and friends. They can be picked up at the info table.

Karen asked that any satellites that are planning to submit a group quilt for the show let her know at the break or email her.

The show committee still needs a Sponsor coordinator to help us get the word out throughout the community. Also needed are people to help with delivering quilts and hanging them in the community.

Boutique

Marilyn Osgood announced that she is taking names for those who want to participate in the Boutiques.  She has a sign up sheet.  See her at the break.

Community Quilts shared quilts and bags that were donated this evening. They also shared some of the kits that they have available for members to complete as well as announcing that they will make up quilt kits for groups that would like to finish them.

Block of the Month

Marilyn Siegel won the blocks this month.  The chairs shared the block for the next month. It is on the website.

Irelle announced that elections are next month and we still need to fill the positions of parliamentarian, door prizes and Public Relations/Publicity. 

She also talked about our celebrity, Pam Holst, who is featured in Better Homes and Gardens.  Pam told us the story of creating the quilt based on a Better Homes and Gardens cover and her experience with the BHG photo shoot.

Show and Tell

Members shared their quilts.  See attached.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 to intermission and the workshop.

Refreshments were provided by the Sew It Alls.

The Door Prize winners for April were:  Naomi Hicks, Jan Freeman &

Paula Raimond.  Thanks to our donors:  Art & Jenny Sewing, Craft

Essentials, Grant House Sewing and Quilt Ventura.  We collected $165.
The Library collected $9.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Maxwell, Recording Secretary
